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The "2025 Special New Year's Meeting in the United States" was successfully held on January 6, 2025, at 

East Garden. 

 

The event was attended by 150 senior leaders and youth leaders. It began with welcoming True Mother 

through a beautiful song performed by 30 young people, including missionaries Moon Shin-heung and his 

sister Moon Shin-yeo. 

 

 
 

Missionary Moon Shin-heung presented a new praise song to True Parents, Jesus, and God together with 

the "Peace Starts With Me" choir. The song, titled "You Won't Walk Alone," was a tribute dedicated to 

True Mother, who smiled as she watched her proud and wonderful sons and daughters walking alongside 

her on the path of God's Will. 

 



 

 

Emphasizing the new year's motto, Mother added: "Now is the era in which we live substantially serving 

God on Earth together with the chosen people composed of blessed families who have united with True 

Parents. Thanks to the families blessed by True Parents, the Creator has been revealed, and the essence of 

Jesus has been manifested. Therefore, it is time to correct the errors of the past." 

 

 
 

"The 13th year of Cheon Il Guk, in which we live in the 21st century serving God on Earth together with 

True Parents, should be the happiest year, full of hope and oriented toward an eternal future. God's dream 

is to dwell together with His true children." 

 

"Therefore, all of you must become true children. We must make even greater efforts in witnessing so that 

in at least 10 of the 50 states, the Family Federation flag will wave in the United States," she affirmed. 

 

After her message, leaders shared moving testimonies about youth training and witnessing activities, and 

exchanged visions of hope. 

 

Special Meeting of the First 40-Day Hyojeong Cheonshim CheonBo Spiritual Workshop in the United 

States with True Mother 

 

On January 11, after moving from New York to Las Vegas, True Mother invited the participants of the 

First 40-Day Hyojeong Cheonshim CheonBo Spiritual Workshop to Han Hwa Gung Palace (formerly the 

International Peace Education Center (IPEC) and gave them a message. 

 

That day, True Mother emphasized the providential importance of the Cheon Il Guk era and said: "Cheon 

Il Guk is the nation where the dream of the Creator, Heavenly Parent, is fulfilled and is a nation where, 

through True Parents, we become true children and live serving God as one human family. Therefore, the 

spirituality workshop trainees must be like pure water and lead the salvation of the world." 

 

After hearing True Mother's words, the seminarians determined to become true children of Cheon Il Guk, 

being like pure water, united with True Parents, and then departed for their respective destinations. 

 

 
①True Mother sharing a message ②Cutting the celebration cake ③ Offering of flowers and gifts 

④Commemorative photograph of True Mother with the seminarians of the First 40-Day Hyojeong 

Cheonshim CheonBo Spiritual Workshop in the United States, Han Hwa Gung, January 11 ⑤Panoramic 

view of the 2025 Special New Year's Meeting in the United States ⑥Mother distributing gifts 

⑦Performance by missionary Moon Shin-heung and the youth group 

 

 

 


